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A Wonderful Day Out at Lotherton Hall – Year 2's
Learning in Action!
Our Year 2 children had a fantastic time on their recent visit to Lotherton
Hall. It was a brilliant opportunity to bring their classroom learning to life
and explore new experiences in a fun, hands-on way.

While at Lotherton, the children enjoyed exploring the beautiful
Edwardian house, getting a real sense of what life was like in the past—
linking perfectly with their History work back in class. They were
fascinated by the old-fashioned rooms, furniture and artefacts, asking
thoughtful questions and making great connections to the timelines and
historical knowledge they've been building this term.

The Wildlife World was another big hit! Year 2 have been learning all
about animals and their habitats in Science, so seeing creatures from
around the world up close really helped to deepen their understanding.
From penguins to flamingos and monkeys to meerkats, the children were
captivated and came back full of facts and curiosity.

Of course, there was also time to enjoy the woodland walks, adventure
playground and the chance to have a picnic together outdoors – all part
of what made the day so special.

The Romans Invade....Year 3!
A huge well done to our Year 3 children, who have
blown us away with their creativity and effort in
making Roman shields as part of their topic!  From
bold designs to impressive craftsmanship, each shield
was  testament to their hard work and enthusiasm. A
massive thank you to parents and families for
supporting this project—your help and encouragement
have made such a difference!



Day Club(s) Staff Member Responsible Extra Information

Mon

YR - 6 Karate
 YR- 4 Board Games

Y3 -6 Athletics
Y5/6 Art

YR-3 Clay Modelling

Sensei Matt
Miss Mills

Miss Westney
Mrs Quriolo

Mrs Munro and Mr Barnes

£35
Free
Free
£3
£5

Tues
YR-3 Mini Olympics

YR-6 Choir
Y4-6 Pop LaX

Miss Todd
Miss Steele

Mr Allen

Free
Free
Free

Weds
Y1-2 Football

Y6 Arts Award
Calderdale Coaching

Miss Honour and Mrs Badio
£10

Closed to new children

Thurs
Y4-6 Dodgeball

Y4-6 Netball

Mr Allen
Mrs Moorhouse and Mrs

Forrester

Free
Closed to new children

Fri Y5-6 Cricket
Sarah Gaukroger

and Gordon Akroyd
Free

Clubs Next Term 

Netball Match Report – A Strong Start to the Season!

Clubs for the summer term can be found below. Unlike previous terms, these clubs will run for the
duration of the full term, not a half-term, please bear this in mind with reference to any charges
being made. Clubs must be applied for using the online booking form which has been emailed out
to all parents earlier today. You can also access this form by clicking on the picture opposite.
Please read all the information carefully before submitting. 

All clubs will start the w/c 28  April- there will be no clubs in the first week of term. All clubs will run for a
10 week period, with all clubs finishing w/c 7  July. I am delighted that we have managed to vary some of
our clubs for the upcoming term - hopefully they will prove popular with the children. 

th

th

On Monday, we took two netball teams to face The Gleddings
School in what were our first matches of the season. Gleddings are
always strong opponents and these games were no exception—both
matches were fast-paced, competitive and full of great play. Our
teams gave their all, with the matches ending in 6–3 and 8–2
victories for The Gleddings. Despite the results, there was so much
to celebrate in terms of teamwork, effort and skill on show from our
players.
⭐ Ted gave an all-action, committed performance, never once
stopping and covering every inch of the court.
 ⭐ Rachel impressed with her control and precision in both Centre
and Goal Shooter roles, showing real calm under pressure.
 ⭐ Nia stepped into the 1st team and played brilliantly – a fantastic
debut that showed real promise.

A huge thank you to Mrs Forrester for giving up her day off to coach and umpire both matches – her support
and guidance made a real difference to the teams.

Well done to everyone involved – a fantastic start to the season!

https://forms.office.com/e/zLySXjYEUu


Easter Service at St Peter’s Church

PTFA Easter Egg Hunt

School Lunches- An update

Reception and Y6 Castle Making

After Easter, we will be moving onto the ‘summer’ menu - you should all have a copy of this at home already.
Also, an early notice: dinner prices will be increasing by 10p per day effective from September 2025. This
will make school dinners £2.80 per day. This price rise has come directly from Kirklees Catering and
unfortunately, we are not in a financial position to absorb this increase as a school. Children in Reception, Y1,
and Y2 will continue to receive universal free school meals.

Yesterday, the whole school came together for our Easter
Service at St Peter’s Church. The children sang beautifully, and
it was wonderful to hear their voices filling the church so
confidently. The service offered an opportunity for us all to
pause and reflect on the real meaning of Easter – a message of
hope and new beginnings. As families enjoy the break and
(hopefully!) some chocolate eggs, we encourage everyone to
take a moment to think about what Easter truly represents.
Thank you to Rev Jeanette for having us, to the children for
performing so well, and to Mrs Quirolo and all the staff involved
in putting the service together.

Our Reception and Year 6 buddies joined forces this week for a
fantastic castle-building session! Working together, they designed and
constructed magnificent castles, using their creativity and teamwork to
bring their ideas to life.
This activity ties in perfectly with Reception’s current topic on Castles,
giving our youngest learners a hands-on way to explore medieval life
while developing their problem-solving skills. Meanwhile, our Year 6
pupils showed wonderful leadership, guiding and encouraging their
younger buddies every step of the way.
It was amazing to see such imaginative designs, from towering turrets
to grand drawbridges! More importantly, the children showed kindness,
patience, and collaboration—true teamwork at its best! 

Class Dojo - Communication 
A quick reminder that if you need to get a message to your child’s class teacher on the day, please
contact the school office, as Class Dojo messages may not be seen in time.
I’ve also asked staff not to check Dojo over the holidays so they can enjoy a well-earned rest. If you need
to get in touch during the break, please email the school office or Mr Allen directly.
Thank you for your understanding and support.

Today, all of the children took part in a brilliant Easter Egg
Hunt organised by our wonderful PTFA. The hunt involved
searching for clues hidden around the school playground,
with lots of excitement (and a bit of detective work!) along
the way. Every child took part and, of course, everyone
went home with an Easter egg!

A huge thank you to the PTFA for not only running the
event so smoothly on the day but also for all the behind-
the-scenes planning that made it possible. It was a lovely
way to end the term and bring a smile to everyone’s face.



Enthusiasm

STAR Awards -
Spring Term

A huge well done to this term’s STAR award winners!
Your hard work, dedication and achievements have
truly set you apart, and we’re so proud of each of you.
Enjoy your trophies—they’re a symbol of your
brilliance! 

Please take care of them and keep them polished, as
they’ll need to be returned just before summer to
make way for our next set of superstars.

Thank you for shining so brightly and inspiring others
with your efforts. Keep up the fantastic work and we
can’t wait to see what you’ll achieve in the new term!

Effort

Above and Beyond Values

Progress



SCIENCE FAIR

Weekly Diary
W/C - 22nd April

Mon

Tues

Weds

Thu

Fri
Celebration Assembly - 9am - all
welcome
Y4 Swimming at Sowerby Bridge Pool

Bank Holiday - School Closed

Bookfair in school
Y4 trip to Magna

First day of Summer Term 1

No clubs
this week


